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Welcome to our latest newsletter. 

Last Monday we held our first coffee morning for our nursery parents and carers. Thank you to the two parents 

that came along and spoke with Mrs Kerrigan.  

We had a careers day this week too, where the children learnt about a range of jobs. Our year 1 children learnt 

about different types of employment, year 2 children learnt about different types of employment and 

employment skills, year 3 about work life behaviours and gender stereotypes, year 4 about Finance and 

labour market information, year 5 about CV writing and year 6 learnt about budgeting and interview 

skills and which careers will suit them. We also had Justine Allan, who is a Specialist Prosecutor in 

Serious Economic Organised Crime and International Directorate (SEOCID) for the Crown Prosecution 

Service, to talk to our years 3 to year 6 children about her job. The children loved listening to her speak 

about her job and they asked some really interesting questions. Justine was very impressed with our 

children and commented that their behaviour was impeccable and they are a credit to their families 

and their teachers! 

Next week is our parents meetings with a chance to speak to your child’s class teacher. You will have 

received your child’s interim report which can be discussed in greater depth next week - I look forward 

to seeing many of you there. 

Have a lovely weekend everyone! 

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communications Corner 

Dates for your diary 
 
Parents Evening Times/Dates: 

 
Nursery through to Y6 - Monday 13th February – 3.30pm to 6.30pm 
Nursery - Monday 13th February – 9.00am to 11.30am  
Reception - Monday 13th February – 1.30pm to 3.10pm 
Y1 - Tuesday 14th February – 9.00am to 12.00pm 
Y2 - Tuesday 14th February – 9.00am to 12.00pm 
Y3 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm 
Y4 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm 
Y5 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm  
Y6 - Tuesday 14th February – 1.00pm to 4.00pm  

 
10/02/2023 Open the Book assembly  
17/02/2023 Finish for half term 
27/02/2023 Reception coffee morning for parents  
02/03/2023 World Book Day (Dress up in any book character of choice) 
10/03/2023 Open the book assembly  
03/04/2023 Y1 Coffee morning for parents  
06/04/2023 Finish for half term  
24/04/2023 Y2 Coffee morning for parents  
15/05/2023 Y3 Coffee morning for parents  
12/06/2023  Y4 Coffee morning for parents  
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents  
21/07/2023 Y6 Coffee morning for parents long with leaver’s assembly       
 
You should now have received the booking form for our after school clubs for next term. 
Please note that the closing date for after school club booking forms is 09:00 on the 
15/02/2023 and we cannot accept any booking forms after this time. Please return all forms 
with the funds to the office. 
 
We will also not be accepting any bookings for Sports Camp after 09:00 on the 15/02/2023, 
so please return all forms to the office to secure your booking. 
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The Story Club by Story Stitchers: 
 
We would like to introduce you to Story Stitchers, who will be part of our after school clubs, 
starting after next half term. The club will take place on Mondays and you can book your 
child’s place through the booking form that has been emailed out to all parents/ carers.  
 
The Club is available to children in years 1,2 & 3. 
 

 
 
For 6 weeks, curious 5-8 year olds will explore the many ways of telling tales at The Story 
Club. They will bravely climb perilous mountain passes, boldly find their own path through 
the Fairy Tale Forest and discover the extraordinary in the ordinary in the Corner Shop of 
Secrets! 
 
In each of the sessions we use Drama, Song, Creative Writing and Crafts to give children 
confidence in telling tales. At the end of each 40 minute session, children are awarded a 
sticker. 

 

Children will: 
Make friends 
Gain confidence 
Explore their imagination 
Expand speaking & listening skills 
Strengthen their Creative Writing 
Have Fun! 
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery –. Violet Leigh: Violet demonstrates such a wonderful imagination in all activities 
that she chooses and she engages with her friends in such a lovely and encouraging way.  
Well Done Violet. 
 
Reception – Jax Pilling: Jax has had a go at writing a caption independently. He used a 
sound mat to support his handwriting and is beginning to sit his letters on the line.   

Year 1 – Ella Coleman: For her increasing confidence with her friends, teachers and in 
contributing to lessons. 
 
Year 2- Penny Ashworth: for being a fantastic role model across all lessons. Penny you are 
amazing me in class!  
 
Year 3 - Florence Roberts: for her enthusiasm in every lesson! 
 
Year 4 - Kenji Lui: for settling in so well in to his new class.  
 
Year 5 – Molly Harrison: for her excellent maths skills especially when completing SATs 
questions! 
 
Year 6 - Lewis Lyons: for a super attitude all week. 
 
PE star - Zac Rawlins: for displaying effort and enthusiasm. 
 
 
Early Years News 
This week we have been learning about the life cycle of a penguin and the changes that 
happen as a chick develops into a fully grown adult. 
We have been using shapes to create our own pictures and the children have demonstrated 
wonderful observational skills when identifying individual shapes as well as exploring 
positional language. 
We are all really enjoying sharing the wonderful things the children have been doing at 
home with Pip the penguin. Thank you so much for being so positive and supportive with 
this. Pip is being so well cared for. Thank you. Well done Nursery. 
Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
 
This week in Reception the children have been introduced to a new non-fiction text ‘The Big 
Book of the Blue’ by Yuval Zommer. We have discussed the features of a non-fiction text and 
as a class, we listed a range of questions about sea creatures that the children wanted to 
find out. We then used the text to find out the answers to the questions and the children 
were excited to find out some interesting facts all about sea creatures.  

In Maths, the children have been learning about one less. We have used a ten frame to work 
out one less and have completed challenges in the provision linking to their learning. 
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Linking to our topic, the children have also been using junk modelling materials to design 
and make a sea creature. The children have really shown their creativity this week as they 
have all used different materials for their sea creatures. The most popular sea creature to 
make has been a jellyfish, the children used colourful materials and buttons for the eyes. 
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
 
This week we have started to read the story ‘Lost in the Toy Museum’ and children have 
made some fantastic predictions as to where they think the toys have ran away to. 
 In maths we have been learning about place value with numbers 1 – 20. We have been 
learning about teen numbers and how they have one ten and a given amount of ones to 
make its teen number.     
We have been doing lots of science this week and learning about plant structure. Children 
have planted their own bean seeds and we have set an experiment up so we can see the 
germination stages of a beans growth through a zippy bag on our window. We have looked 
at real plants and the parts of the plants and we have learnt about the functions of each 
plant part.  
On Thursday it was careers day. In year one we have been learning about different types of 
employment and children have been sharing about what they want to be then they are 
older.  
Miss Emery 
 
We have started a new topic in Math's this week; division. Year 2 have amazed me with 
their resilience in Math's as we have found division very tricky! We decided we wanted to 
work practically to gain confidence with division and we worked cooperatively. The children 
started by working on dividing by 2 and recognising the relationship between multiplication 
and division. We discussed key vocabulary such as 'sharing, equal and groups'. In Literacy 
this week we have worked independently to plan and write our own fact file about 
Christopher Columbus. We revisited our research about Christopher Columbus to structure 
our fact file and the children included all of the features that we identified the previous 
week. On Thursday, we explored the difference between facts and opinions. The children 
sorted a range of sentences and can now confidently explain the difference. In Science we 
have continued with our topic; 'animals including humans' and explored life cycles. We 
looked at the life cycle of a duck and compared it to the lifecycle of a human. We had lots of 
fun on Thursday afternoon completing some art work for the PAN exhibition. We enjoying 
exploring this year's theme 'same but different'. On Friday we started a new topic in RE and 
enjoyed reflecting on our current knowledge about Hinduism before moving onto new 
learning. Well done Year 2! 
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
It has been a super busy week in year 3 this week! 
In maths, we have been looking at subtracting 10's from 3-digit numbers with using 
partitioning to help. We have also looked at subtracting 100's from other 3-digit numbers 
which all the children wowed me with! Along with this, we have begun looking at word 
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problems and how to identify whether the question is telling you to subtract or add the 
important numbers in the question- a little tricky but everyone made an amazing effort! 
In literacy, we have planned our adventure story using a story mountain and all the children 
came up with a great 'problem' they were going to encounter in their story! I can't wait for 
them to be written up. We have also focused on describing a setting where our story is 
going to be set. It's all about the Stone Age so the children have had to put their thinking 
caps on to really think about how it was back then.  
In geography, we labelled the features of a river and talked about the different terminology 
that goes with this. A super interesting topic that the children are eager to learn more 
about.  
In R.E this week, we began looking into Islam. The children watched a very informational 
video on ClickView all about the religion and then they used these facts to make a mind-
map all about it.  
On Thursday it was careers day in school and we had the pleasure of having a special visitor 
from the Crown Prosecution Service come in to talk to our class. All the children had 
prepared very interesting questions to ask her and she happily answered them all. Later that 
afternoon, we discussed work life behaviours and how to act when they get a job when their 
older, and also touched on gender stereotypes for different jobs. It was interesting to see 
what jobs the children thought were solely for males/females but we also discussed how 
any gender can do any job if they have a passion for it!  
We have read more of our whole class shared reading book, Charlotte’s Web, which is being 
very sad as little Wilbur is feeling lonely at the minute. As a class, we talked about what 
emotions our main character is feeling and talked about how this story might go.  
 
Another friendly reminder- Please encourage your child to read at least 3X a week and 
record it in their planner. They receive praise points for this! Also, please sign the bottom of 
the planner by the end of every week.  
Miss Conway 
 
 This week in Year 4, we started the week with music Monday where we continued working 
on our soundscapes and had our first try of writing music on manuscript paper using the 
correct symbols for treble clef and notes.  We then continued with our recorder lessons in 
the afternoon where we continued to impress Mrs Skelton with our skills. 
 
In English, we have been continuing with our novel while looking at subordinating 
conjunctions and clauses. We then have been writing our diary entries as if we were Edward 
Tulane and recalled the terrible time he had been having due to the naughty boxer dog and 
eager maid.  
 
In Maths, we have been looking at subtracting 4-digits from 4-digits with renaming. We have 
been practising our subtraction skills and have then been looking at the vocabulary we need 
to think about when looking at word problems before we have a go at solving two step word 
problems next week.  
 
In Science, we have been learning about vertebrates and thinking about how we can think 
about classifying animals into a classification key using a series of questions.  
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In History, we have been looking at the Greek alphabet and we saw where many of the 
letters we use today originated from as well as the name 'alphabet' from the letters alpha 
beta. We looked at the origin of many of the words we use today such as hippopotamus.  
 
On Thursday, we had careers day. We learnt about the Crown Prosecution Service and 
welcomed a lovely lawyer from the CPS, we spent time finding out about what they do 
before asking her lots of questions. She was very impressed with Year 4 and said they were 
a credit to the school and had asked her the most interesting questions. We then spent time 
looking at finance and labour market information. We learnt about average salaries for 
different careers and then learnt about income, deductions, tax and pensions. We looked at 
a payslip so we understood what it tells us. We then thought about all the things we might 
have to pay when we are older and lots of us have decided we aren't going to grow up. We 
then learnt what labour market information is and how it is helpful to us when we consider 
the careers we might like to do when we are older. We had a look at careers pilot and 
looked at jobs that were interesting to us and researched the average salary, working hours 
and the labour market growth or shrinkage potential before finally looking at what the entry 
requirements are. If any of the children want to spend a little more time looking at the site 
the address is  
https://careerpilot.org.uk/job-sectors/sectors  
Mrs Shone 
 
This week is Children's Mental Health week! This year’s theme is 'Lets Connect'. We talked 
about important connections in our lives and how we can connect with other people e.g. by 
playing football, colouring together or just having a chat. We then talked about the 
importance of talking to others and having these connections because we can feel isolated 
when we don't. Finally, we each designed our own link to a paper chain which shows our 
connections within school. 
 
In Maths, we looked at finding the difference between two numbers including positive and 
negative numbers. We then practiced and revised using the column method when adding 
and had a go at some SATs style money problem questions. 
 
In Writing, we looked at adverbs and how they add extra information to the verb in the 
sentence. We identified adverbs in our class book (Beowulf) and then created our own 
sentences with adverbs. 
 
Thursday was this year’s Careers Day! We read 'Incredible Jobs you’ve Probably Never 
Heard of' which introduced us to all kinds of careers that are in the world. After this, we 
looked at some well-known jobs and created graffiti walls with skills you would need for 
that role or important things that you would need to know. This led us into thinking about 
our own skills and how we can use these in the job that we would like to do. Finally, we 
completed a CV writing workshop, where we applied for a job based on the job advert using 
all the knowledge we had on skills. 
Miss Ratcliffe 

 

 

 

https://careerpilot.org.uk/job-sectors/sectors
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Year 6 have been continuing to prepare to write character descriptions and have been 
creating a variety of sentences, including sentences with: 
 

 Subordinate clauses at the beginning and the end. 

 Relative clauses 

 Expanded noun phrases 

 Similes 

 Metaphors 

 Personification  

 Hyperbole 

 Oxymoron’s 
 
In History, the children examined how the Battle of Britain was a key turning point in British 
history after the evacuation of Dunkirk. 
 
In Science, the children began to prepare exercise tests that would raise heart rate. They 
came up with a variety of short activities and predicted which would raise their heart rate 
the most, using scientific reasoning. 
 
The also made predictions on whether certain groups of children would be more successful 
in the Multistage Fitness Bleep Test. They predicted for the following groups: 
 
Taller and shorter children 
 
10 and 11- year- old 
 
Boys and girls 
 
In Maths, the children have been looking at a variety of problems linked to ratio and 
proportion. 
 

For Career's Day, the children were visited by a person from the CPS. They had an 
opportunity to ask about what that career was like. 
 
They also researched and prepared for job interviews in careers of their own choices and 
worked on how to live on a specific budget. 
Mr Gould 

We have had a week full of valuable experiences within the last elements of our varied 
topics across Reception to year 6. Each class have consolidated object manipulation skills 
that link to specific sports including tennis, cricket and rounders. These  
sports all have similar links in reference to hand eye coordination and how we strike an 
object. 
Mr Cooney 
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Train to be a teacher with WPAT's School Direct programme 

 
Do you have a degree and want to train to be a teacher? Do you know someone who wants 
to get into teaching? 
If so, as part of Warrington Primary Academy Trust, Bruche Primary School offers a 1-year, 
local programme for trainee teachers. 
Successful completion will lead to a Post Graduate Certificate in Education from Liverpool 
Hope University AND Qualified Teacher Status.   
Placements are in WPAT and other local schools in Warrington and Halton; plus, we provide 
a dedicated mentor to support you and expert-led training. 
Why wait?  
Contact Linda and Abby direct on schooldirect@wpat.uk or call them on 07897 280909 to 
answer your questions.  
 
Full details can be found at: https://generateteachinghub.org/teacher-training/ 

 
Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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